FOOD AND BEVERAGE BUSINESSES MEETING – THURSDAY 25TH FEBRUARY 2021

NOTES

Present:  Kathryn Shillito/Catherine Goble/Mark Andrews (HullBID), Robert Jackson (Burlington, Star of the West, Crown and Cushion), Lyn Hubbard (Thieving Harry’s), Lizzie Harwood (Double Tree by Hilton), Susanne Longley (Humberside Police), Rachel Stephenson (Hull City Council), Chris (Fuel), Tapan Mahapatra (Tapasya @ Marina), James Claxton (The Brain Jar), Tony Garrett (Hop and Vine), Mike White (Kings).

BRIEF CITY CENTRE UPDATE

· Footfall across 6 city centre cameras -62% for 2020 across the year.  Year to date approximately -68%.

· Empty units – last count done December 2020 – standing at approximately 17%.  When all retail reopens on 12th April we will get an accurate picture.  
· Five food and beverage businesses identified that are up for sale.  However, our view from speaking to dozens of businesses is that most will reopen and although it has been extremely difficult, they have managed with furlough/grants.  
· Disappointing about Debenhams and Arcadia group... the loss of these names (along with M&S, Zara etc) will inevitably drive some shoppers to retail parks.  However, 45% of retail in the city is independent and this is increasing.  Smaller units, with fewer costs, are giving small businesses an opportunity to open. 
· Strategy for Hull will be to focus on the experiential visits; lots of quality bars/restaurants, niche retail, historic detail, free museums, refurbished public spaces including Queen’s Gardens, the Maritime City project is also currently underway.
· No slowing down in sale of apartments and new planning applications for conversion, including the old Kardomah building on Alfred Gelder Street.   New residents will bring demand for new retail and food/drink venues.
CASTLE STREET UPDATE PROVIDED BY HIGHWAYS ENGLAND

· New Murdoch’s Connection bridge now open.

· In the process of moving to the next stage of the A63 scheme.  Soon to implement a traffic management proposal at Mytongate which will remove all right turns at the junction, so into and out of Ferensway and Commercial Road.  This will be in place until around 2024.

· Earl De Grey pub has been taken down and stored.  This will be re-erected within the proposed Wykeland development on the land where Staples sits.  As part of their redevelopment, Castle Buildings (with the scaffolding) will also be incorporated.

· The sewer diversion works have commenced by Yorkshire Water and progress is good.

· Work has started in the old town which is minor traffic management changes and the installation of turning heads.

· HE have taken occupation of the old Arco headquarters which will be demolished within the next 6 weeks.

· Work still ongoing in the exhumation tent... progress remains good and this will hopefully be completed later in the year.

· The Highways England website is a good way to keep updated. https://highwaysengland.co.uk/our-work/yorkshire-and-north-east/a63-castle-street/#overview 
RECOMMENCING TRADING

· Boris Johnson has insinuated furlough and other job support schemes may be extended (furlough until end of July).   Hospitality UK is pressing for the VAT reduction to be extended.  Pleas also for a business rates holiday extension. 

· HullBID continues to work with British BIDs and the Association of Town and City Management to champion the reformation of business rates.

RACHEL STEPHENSON, HEAD OF PUBLIC PROTECTION – UPDATE

Reopening will initially bring restrictions on numbers in accordance with social distancing rules. The five week time periods between the steps should not be forgotten, in case there is slippage on published dates.
· The 12th April reopening will be for outdoors areas only and there were discussions around the viability of some outside areas with social distancing rules and a curfew in place.  Table service and the rule of 6 or two households will be in place. There is a balance to be struck with respect to nuisance noise associated with later opening of outside areas and the improved covid security relating to being able to have more people outside for longer.   Any external areas are subject to the normal rules on enclosed spaces to qualify. RS said some guidance was due to be published on this issue and the application process for pending and new PCLs in the near future.
· From May 17th for indoor opening, it is expected that table service and seated consumption inside will need to be maintained.  For this reason, licence permitting, it may well be possible to continue to operate later into the night if these controls are maintained.  Even in June it is yet to be determined exactly what the position will be with respect to social distancing measures although the roadmap suggests there may be relaxation after June 21st.

· Some queries were raised about provision of barriers and RS agreed to take the queries back for discussion.

SUSANNE LONGLEY, HUMBERSIDE POLICE

· May have issues when reopening with a generation of young people who have been unable to go out.  
· Police are aiming to roll out a scheme to raise awareness/combat drink-spiking and all licensees are encouraged to sign up.

· A concern that not enough public transport will be available to cope with demand. 

· Venues may get some criticism from neighbouring residents who have not experienced  much noise during past year.  It would be helpful to ease in gently. To get some idea of acceptable noise levels, contact mark.willoughby@hullcc.gov.uk in the Council’s Public Protection team.

· Susanne reported she is not aware of any curfews post 17th May
FEEDBACK/QUERIES FROM BUSINESSES
· Chris at Fuel suggested the city centre should be bridged with a citywide cultural event that all venues can be involved in, similar to Edinburgh Fringe.  He asked the group what ideas they could all come up with, that will particularly attract after-workers.

· Tony suggested extending the ale trail, not just for those in the old town but everyone... Old English Gent, New Clarence etc.  It was discussed about highlighting those venues that provided an extensive range of alcohol free drinks.  RS said the council organised a trail and they could be incorporated.

REOPENING THE CITY – MARKETING CAMPAIGN BY VISIT HULL (imminent)
· Visit Hull are preparing for reopening with a multitude of positive messaging e.g. shop local, feel safe etc (the core message is specifically about reopening safely).  

· Campaign is due to roll out in line with the relaxation of the rules, commencing early March and running through to April/May.
· Campaign will include digital, paid social, print and press as well as city dressing and display packs for businesses. There may also be some training/webinars on how to operate safely and within guidance. 
· Print will be in the form of floor, window and barrier graphics with some paid print advertising. 
BROCHURE FOR ALL F&B VENUES
· HullBID has secured funding to produce a full colour, handbag size (A6) 100-page brochure that will feature all food and beverage businesses in the city centre.
· Each business will get a half page detailed listing including name, address, phone number, website, a couple of sentences of description and a photograph. 
· Catherine is co-ordinating the brochure and needs businesses to either supply an image of their choice, or BID will arrange for a picture of the exterior.  The deadline is tight so please advise your preference asap by emailing catherine@hullbid.co.uk.
· 30,000 copies printed with distribution via designated door drops to surrounding areas (Victoria Dock, city centre residents, Avenues etc).  All venues are asked to stock brochures on their front of house desks.  BID will be approaching hotels with a view to putting in bedrooms if possible.
· BID will look into incorporating information on the low ale trail (if space permits)

· THERE IS NO COST TO BUSINESSES AS THE FUNDING COVERS BID’s OUTGOINGS
WITH NO OTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING ENDED 3PM
